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From the Desk of Mrs. Calteux….

Dear Grizzly Families,

Welcome back from winter break! I hope you all had a restful and joyful
time with your loved ones. As we embark on the second half of the school
year, I would like to express my gratitude for your continued support and
involvement in our school community.

**Internet Safety Awareness**
In this digital age, it is crucial to prioritize the safety of our children online.
As technology becomes an integral part of education, we want to remind
parents and guardians to stay vigilant about their children's internet
activities at home. Please take the time to engage in conversations with
your child about the importance of responsible online behavior, the
potential risks, and the significance of privacy. Regularly checking personal
devices and knowing what your children are watching on platforms like
TikTok and other social media sites can contribute to a safer online
experience for our young learners.

**PAG Fundraiser Success**
A big thank you to everyone who supported our Popcorn and Fudge Sales
organized by our Parent Advisory Group (PAG). Thanks to your generosity,
we raised over $4,600! Your commitment to our school and community is
truly appreciated. I also want to extend my gratitude for the smooth
pick-up we had in December. Thank you to all of the volunteers who
helped organize and distribute the hundreds of items.

**Positive Student Leadership at Grant Elementary**
We are immensely proud of the positive student leadership demonstrated
by our 5th grade Safety Patrol Cadets and our Junior Coaches in 4th and 5th
grade. Our Safety Cadets have been instrumental in ensuring the safety of
our younger students, guiding them through hallways and crosswalks with
responsibility and care. Their commitment to fostering a secure school
environment is commendable. Additionally, our Junior Coaches on the
playground have become a vital role in creating a fun and safe space for all
students during recess. These 4th and 5th grade leaders take on the
responsibility of guiding their peers in cooperative play, conflict resolution,
and inclusive activities, making the playground a place where every child
can learn and play happily. Their dedication to promoting a positive school
culture is truly inspiring, and we appreciate the leadership and guidance
they provide to their fellow students.

PLEASE CALL BEFORE 11 AM
WITH AFTER SCHOOL CHANGES

January Calendar
01 Winter Break/NO SCHOOL

05 Spelling Bee 4th/5thGrades

09 Math 24 Competition
4th/5thGrades

15 Record Keeping for Staff
NO SCHOOL

22 Safety Patrol Cadet
Breakfast w/Deputy Yenter

29- Healthy Smiles 2nd/3rd

30 Grades

MEALTIME PRICES
Check your account via
Skyward Family Access

Breakfast
Paid $1.50
Free/Reduced $0.00

Lunch
Paid $2.15
Reduced $0.40
Free $0.00

Milk $0.45
Students who take a milk for
their cold lunch, or an extra milk
with their hot lunch, will be
charged $0.45, regardless of
pay status (i.e., Free, Reduced).

https://skyweb.wrps.org/


From the Desk of Mrs. Calteux …. Continued:
As we move forward into this new year, let us continue working together to create a positive and
nurturing learning environment for our students. Thank you for being an essential part of the Grant
Elementary School community.

Wishing you all a wonderful start to 2024!

Warm regards,

Mrs. Calteux
Principal, Grant Elementary School

Cold Weather Guidelines What is my Child Expected to Wear?

With cold weather on the way, please remember to
send your student to school with boots, a hat and
gloves/mittens to stay warm on the playground. We
ask ALL students to wear boots. If it does warm up
during the day, they can always take a layer off, but
better to be prepared than to be without warm
clothing.

KG-4th Grade Students
- Snowsuits or winter coats/snow pants
- Winter boots
- Hats/Headbands
- Gloves/Mittens
5th Grade Students
- Winter coats/snow pants
- Winter boots or hiking boots
- Hats/headbands
- Gloves/Mittens

All students MUST have a change of shoes for the classroom!!



NEWSLETTER

****We hope everyone was able to spend time with
their families and enjoy the Christmas break. We are
excited to have everyone back and hopefully
healthy!!

Vision Screening
A few elementary schools are starting or have
completed the vision screening. Please be on the
lookout for a permission slip. If there were any
concerns for those who completed the screening, a
referral was sent home with your student.

COVID Guidelines
Students may return to school within 24 hours of
testing positive. They will just stay home if not
feeling well and are unable to participate in class (or
if they have a fever). If a fever is present, they should
stay home until fever-free for 24 hours (without using
fever-reducing medication). There are no masking
stipulations. We are not tracking cases at all.

Illness
As a general rule of thumb, please keep your student
home if they are not feeling well enough to attend or
until fever-free (less than 100.4 degrees) for 24
hours without the use of fever-reducing medications.
Please keep your student home until
diarrhea/vomit-free for 24 hours past the last
episode.

Anytime your student is seen by a healthcare
provider for any illness or medical appt, please ask
for a doctor’s note to excuse them (they are allowed
10 days per year before a doctor’s note is required.)

RSV (Respiratory Syncytial Virus)
A common respiratory virus that usually causes mild
cold-like symptoms. Most people recover in a week
or two, but RSV can be serious, especially in infants
and older adults. A nasal swab can be taken to
confirm RSV at any clinic. Symptoms usually
include:
● Runny nose
● Decrease in appetite
● Coughing/Sneezing/Wheezing
● Fever
For care of, transmission, and prevention of RSV,
please view the following link

Influenza (Flu)
Influenza is a contagious respiratory illness caused
by influenza viruses that infect the nose, throat, and
sometimes the lungs. It can cause mild to severe
illness. A nasal swab can be taken to confirm
influenza at any clinic. Symptoms usually include:
● Fever/Chills
● Cough
● Sore throat
● Runny/stuffy nose
● Muscle/body/headaches
● Fatigue
● Vomiting/diarrhea

(this is more common in children than adults)
For care of, transmission, and prevention of
influenza, please view the following link.

The Nursing Staff
wishes you and yours a healthy and

https://www.cdc.gov/rsv/about/symptoms.html
https://www.cdc.gov/flu/about/keyfacts.htm





